UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS DIVISION OF MILITARY SCIENCE AND TACTICS

JSD:dd LAWRENCE, KANSAS November 23, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen, Professor of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

My dear Doctor Allen:

This letter is to confirm my statement to you today that during the "No Drill" Period of the ROTC., we are willing to conduct athletics for our ROTC students at 4:30 P.M., each Monday, Wednesday and Friday. We ask your assistance in the needed athletic equipment and in furnishing a place to drill in inclement weather.

Very truly,

James S. Dusenbury,

JAMES S. DUSENBURY,

Colonel, C.A.C.,

PMS&T.